ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the committee meeting held on 

Thursday 20 October 2016 at the Heritage Centre at 11h00

1. Geoff welcomed all present. Theonie and Melanie tendered their apologies as they are out of town.
2. The minutes of 11 August 2016 were confirmed.
3. Matters arising:

a) Fellowship award – GEOFF to follow up.
b) Info Ads – THEONIE & JUDY have decided not to pursue.

4. Heritage Centre – Sharon has removed her yoga equipment and Geoff has cleaned up the kitchen. It is looking good. Geoff suggests having the cupboards for our boards made by someone else as he has run out of time. GEOFF to follow up.
5. Dealing – a forward plan needs to be set up amongst the committee and volunteers Mike Tagg, Ginty Tagg, Mike Stark, Wendy Mackenzie and Jenny Schulze. ROGER to draw up the plan. Dealing will be done in the HC.
6. Financial

a) Bank statement – Judy was unable to get a statement from the bank without a second signatory present. Geoff estimates the bank balance as about R7000 which together with the petty cash totals approximately R14000.
b) Expenditure

i. Cases – no black ones in stock. We do need some but there is no urgency. Boards - we need another 5 sets for the Tournament. Cards – no immediate need for any new ones. Bidding boxes – Geoff will see Andre Truter in CT next week and find out about stock and costs.
ii. BMs – We need another 6 as soon as the bank balance is stronger.
7. Charity Day Report back – a successful day and everything went smoothly. Food and service was good. Each player received a prize. Feedback from some was that prizegiving took too long. The committee however feels the prizegiving was well organized with runners to save time and it is felt that it is worth keeping it as it is. The only other alternative is to reduce the number of prizes but this idea was discarded. All sponsors and donors have been thanked by Melanie. Please see appendices A (list of sponsors), B (finances) & C (article by Yvonne).
8. Cellphones – John suggests that there is no reason for players to have cell phones on during bridge. GEOFF to send out a message to say that it is now a club ruling that players must switch off their cell phones in the bridge venue. A penalty of the max IMPS for the board being played will be removed from an offender’s score.
9. Maureen’s workshop - report back – Judy reported that Maureen is doing a wonderful job. There were 6 full tables and there was a happy atmosphere. A Mitchell movement was set up and 5 rounds of 4 boards per round were played. The idea was for the players to familiarize themselves with the BMs so for each board the BM was operated by a different player at the table. Each player at the table therefore had a chance to operate the BM during the round. Each operator passed the BM to the player on their left for verification.
10.  Attendance Report – please see appendix D
11. Lending of our equipment

a) Our club is happy to continue lending out boards and cards but this must be done at a pre-determined price.
b) Bidding boxes were lent to the PE club on one occasion. It proved not to be practical as each box needed to be checked afterwards and in future lending of these should be avoided.
12. AGM, Bridge and Christmas Lunch on Friday 2 December
a) Nominations committee 2017 – JUDY to send out a notice today with a covering letter from GEOFF. A printed copy must be displayed 6 weeks prior to the AGM.
b) Subscriptions – propose an increase from R110 to R120
c) Playing fees increase – to be confirmed once JUDY has checked with the Links regarding the coffee/tea costs for 2017.
d) The proposal to increase subs and fees must be put out to all members at least 2 weeks before the AGM.

e) Lunch menu - JOHN
f) Cost pp – to be confirmed
g) Bookings & seating - JUDY
h) Prizes – ROGER and JOHN to follow up on the purchase of champagne
i) Notice for Bridge and lunch to go out 3 weeks prior to 2 Dec.
13. General
a) Ryan Hendry from Warwick Wealth and will be meeting with the committee regarding subsidizing a tournament in 2017.
Meeting ended at 13h40
